March 8, 2023

A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 PM in the town office.
Members Present: Tony Cooper, Kevin Finnegan, Collin Nicol, Bill Barkley- Hwy. Supt., Zoe Hawkins- Town Clerk.
Absent: David Fisher, Garry Wells.
Also Present: Ben Hull, Jacob Ballan, Isabella Grant.
Public Comment: Ben Hull gave an update on the county, The Town of Madrid was rewarded $300,000 in ARPA funds for water transfer distribution.
Jeff Gilson is working on the annual state report. 
MDMS: There was discussion on having one member of the MDMS a town employee. Kevin Finnegan made a motion, 2nd by Collin Nicol to keep the Madrid Damn Music Series volunteers only.  All were in favor of this.
Monthly Report: The board reviewed the monthly report, Kevin Finnegan made a motion, 2nd by Collin Nicol to acknowledge receipt of the monthly report. All were in favor.
Monthly Bills: The board reviewed the monthly bills, General #68-98  for $61,882.75. Highway #28-43 for $36,386.98 Water 18-21 for $348.82, Sewer #11-13 for $179.52, Lighting #3 for $1,907.63, and Trust & Agency #3 for $5,791.87.  Collin Nicol made a motion, 2nd by Kevin Finnegan to pay the monthly bills. All in favor.
Communications: Audit letter from NYS Justice court Audit is due.
SLC Treasurer workers’ comp claims liability report.
Highway: Bill is hoping to speak with someone from FEMA for possible reimbursement for the Christmas Blizzard.
The Furnace is still being worked on and will continue being worked on until the issues are corrected.
Old Business: The Town is still in the process of buying the streetlights.
The Town is waiting on the contract from the DEC for money which will be distributed in draws for the Caroline street project. There has been a contract signed with WC surveyors, and Tisdale associates for the Project. 
New Business: Kevin Finnegan made a motion, 2nd by Collin Nicol to accept the Justice court audit. All in Favor.
Collin asked if there is any update on finding a replacement for Brian Paige, and asked Bill to get comparable quotes from DANC, and Jeff Woods.
Donnie Holmes wants to donate lights, and his time for the community building. The lights will be similar to the ones on the band stand. The board said to allow Donnie to install the lights.
Kevin said Canton School is redoing their bathrooms, and is going to ask if the town can have the bathroom stalls to replace the old ones in the community building.
A motion was made by Kevin Finnegan 2nd by Collin Nicol to set the 2nd Notice fee for taxes to $2.00. All are in favor of this.
Collin Nicol made a motion, 2nd by Kevin Finnegan to approve the Minutes of the February 8th, 2023, Town Board Meeting. All in favor.
The Next regular meeting will be on Wednesday, April 12th, 2023 at 6:30 PM.
Kevin Finnegan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM.

____________________________
Zoe Hawkins, Town Clerk




